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Linden Tree Lane Homeowner’s Association

Board of Director’s Meeting

Wednesday, February 19th, 2014
7:00 pm at the Home of Sherry LeRoy (4211)
1. Welcome/Introductions
· All Board members were present except for Merle Schwartz
· Homeowners present: John O’Malley (4211), Jim Little (4254), and Bob McNeil (4290)
2. Approval of Minutes- December 18th, 2013
· Ken moved to approve the minutes from the December 18, 2013, meeting, Bernie seconded and the minutes were approved.
3. Homeowner Comments:
· No comments.
4. Appointment of Officers

· Ken made the following nominations for officers of the Board:

· Sherry Leroy to continue in her role as President of the Association;

· Chris Long to serve as board Vice President;

· Merle to continue in her role as Secretary; and

· Bernie Arends to continue overseeing maintenance of the property.

· The nominated members agreed to fill these respective roles.
· Ken Walter officially turned in his resignation from the Board effective February 28 as Ken has sold his unit. Sherry thanked Ken for his dedicated service to the Board since 2005.

· After accepting the nomination the Board hired Ken as the Board’s Financial Manager. In this new capacity Ken will carry out substantially all of his previous duties as a Board member.

· To fill Ken’s vacancy, the Board asked Bob McNeil to serve out Ken’s remaining term as a member at large. Bob accepted the position.

· The Board nominated Bob to take over landscape maintenance from Bernie. Bernie & Bob agreed to the change in responsibilities.

5. Old Business- 
a. Annual Meeting minutes 
· The Board will post Sherry’s PowerPoint Year in Review presentation.
b. Leasing of 4294
· The existing lease on this property expires February 28

· There is some indication the home may be nearing a sale. The bank which owns the property has also put it up for auction. 
· Bernie & Ken to make a walkthrough of property after move out and deduct any necessary repairs from the security deposit.

· Ken to consult with attorney and Realtor to understand whether the property can be leased again or if it is too close to a sale. Currently the Board is owed about $2,200 in unpaid assessments. Board to determine options to recoup this amount based on impending sale.
6. Treasurer’s Report – Ken
a. Monthly budget review 
· Because of the record snowfall the Association has already spent a majority of its annual snow removal budget. In January we spent 4 times what we spent last January, and December 2013 was a heavy month as well.
· The Board has recognized savings as a result of instructing the snow removal company to begin the removal process only after the end of a particular snow event. However, the sheer volume of snow this year has used up a sizable portion of the budget.

· Board to reassess our snow removal budget status after April 1 and will decide at that time if any action needs to be taken.
· The Repairs & Maintenance budget line item is currently about $4,000 favorable. However the Board expects to spend this later in the year.

7. Landscape Update– Bernie
· Bernie reports that many trees are damaged with broken branches, and will need to be cleaned up because of the snow. Also several signposts that have been damaged will need to be repaired or replaced.

· After the winter season the Board will inventory all issues and determine next steps.

8. Maintenance Update-Bernie
· We have a list of outstanding items for the maintenance company and will begin addressing those after the winter season. Some issues with gutters have been noted.
· Bernie asked the painting company to rebid the contract after the departure of a key individual. The Board will determine whether to start the painting process as originally envisioned or to scale it back based on remaining budget after the winter season and other needed repairs and maintenance.
9. Website 
· Chris to move or delete outdated content & archive past minutes for easy access.
· Chris to update website with current Policies.
10.  Lighting Committee Update – John O’Malley
· Despite the snow, John has managed to replace 12-15 bulbs. About 6 remain and John will address those after the weather improves.

· As incandescent bulbs will be phasing out of the market, Sherry suggested that we stockpile these bulbs now. After that supply runs out, John suggested we replace with the newer LED lights as these last much longer (up to 20 years) although they are initially much more expensive.
11. New business
· The Board finalized the meeting schedule for the next few months, opting to skip the April meeting. The next meetings are as follows:
· March 18 at the home of Bernie Arends (4231)

· May 7 at the home of Bob McNeil (4290)

· June 8 at the home of Merle Schwartz (4232)
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